
 
The Vice-President 

of the 
Economic and Social Council 

  

 

 
 

1 June 2022 
 

 
Excellency, 

 
I refer to my letter dated 27 May 2022 in which I placed the proposed recommendations of 

the review of the work of the subsidiary bodies of the Economic and Social Council and a draft 
decision under silence procedure until 5 p.m. on Tuesday, 31 May 2022. 

 
I am pleased to inform that the silence procedure has not been broken.  
 
I would like to thank all delegations for their constructive engagement and cooperation 

throughout the review process. I congratulate us all for this important step towards improving the 
work of the Council and its subsidiary bodies. Our achievement is crucial in enabling the 
Organization to work more efficiently, including to provide Member States coordinated and 
coherent support and enable transformative action for the implementation of the 2030 Agenda and 
the achievement of the Sustainable Development Goals.  

 
The draft decision will be submitted for action by the Council at the Management Segment 

on 8-9 June 2022.  
 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 
 
 

         
 

        Lachezara Stoeva 
      Vice-President, Economic and Social Council 
 
 
 
 
All Permanent Representatives and  
Permanent Observers to the United Nations  
New York 


